

22nd ANNUAL MEETING Jasper Park Lodge Jasper National Park Alberta June 9 to 11, 1966

Fall 1961

CANADIAN UROLOGICAL ASSOCIATION

News Letter

Dear Member:

The St. Andrews Meeting was outstanding in many ways. It was the first occasion on which the Association met in the Province of New Brunswick, and everyone was impressed by the beauty of the area and the delightful weather. It was the first occasion on which official identification was made with Canadian nephrologists, and we are delighted to report that nineteen of their group became Associate Members of our Association. The exact format of our final relationship is under study but there is a clear desire on the part of both groups to retain a close association. The excellent arrangements and outstanding programme were enjoyed by an unexpectedly large number of members and guests. We are very grateful to Past President Dr. Ken Sullivan and his committee members for their outstanding efforts.

The following officers were elected:

President:

Dr. James O. Metcalfe, Alberta

President Elect: Dr. Jean Charbonneau, Montreal

Past President: Dr. J. K. Sullivan, Saint John

Dr. C. J. Robson, Toronto Vice President:

Secretary: Dr. Kenneth J. MacKinnon, Montreal

Dr. Lloyd N. McAninch, London Treasurer:

Executive Committee:

Dr. René Matteau Dr. J. H. McBeath

Dr. Kenneth J. MacKinnon

Dr. H. L. Chambers Dr. P. O. Crassweller

The following were elected to membership in the Association:

Active:

Dr. James Delmar Blaine Dr. Duncan E. Govan Dr. Edward David Herberts Dr. Henry Hugo Lippmann Dr. George R. Prout, Jr.

Associate:

Dr. Norman Kyle
Dr. Oliver Harris Miller
Dr. David Emerson Moors
Dr. James N. Phillips
Dr. Iain Alexander D. Todd

Associate (Nephrologists):

Dr. Raymond Barcelo
Dr. J. Leonard Brandt
Dr. Serge Carrière
Dr. William T. W. Clarke
Dr. John Beamish Dossetor
Dr. Keith Newton Drummond
Dr. Mathew Henry Gault
Dr. John Hellstrom
Dr. F. Marguerite Hill

Dr. Rolland William Lauener

Dr. Guy Lemieux Dr. Julien Marc-Aurele Dr. Peter A. F. Morrin Dr. Vincent R. Pateras Dr. Yves Piette

Dr. Gilles Pigeon

Dr. Michael Kaye

Dr. John David Ewart Price

Dr. Abraham Rapoport

The 1966 meeting will be held at the Jasper Park Lodge, Jasper National Park, Alberta, on June 9, 10 and 11, 1966. The meeting of the Canadian Medical Association will take place in Jasper the following week. For those members who have not visited Jasper Park before, a unique experience awaits them. Those who have had the opportunity of visiting this Rocky Mountain playground in the past will look forward to returning to this resort of unusual

beauty. Jasper Park Lodge, operated by the Canadian National Railway, is ideally suited for our purposes. The facilities of the Lodge are such that it can handle simultaneously two conventions of 250 delegates each. Fortunately, we will be the only convention in attendance at that time. The facilities of the Park are readily available in close proximity. The facilities of swimming, fishing and riding are superb. The Association's golfers will be well aware of the national reputation of the Jasper Park course with its first and eighteenth tees on the threshold of the Lodge.

Dr. John Balfour is Programme Chairman and will be assisted by Dr. Bill Lakey and Dr. Lionel MacLeod (by invitation). Guest speakers include Dr. Frank Hinman, Jr. of San Francisco and Dr. Robert Prentiss of San Diego. Dr. Barry Pierce, Professor of Pathology at the University of Michigan, has also accepted an invitation to attend. The Programme Committee requests early submission of papers. The closing date for consideration of submissions will be February 15, 1966.

Dr. Robert Francis is Chairman of the Local Arrangements' Committee, and his wife, Marion, is Chairman of the Ladies' Committee. The membership will be circulated shortly with full details of transportation and registration. If you plan to remain in the area and include the Calgary Stampede in your itinerary, you should contact Dr. Lorne Mitchell or Dr. Jack Noakes of Calgary for reservations for this international event. If you are travelling by train, the Canadian National stops very close to the Lodge. By aircraft, Edmonton and Calgary are only three hours from Toronto by jet. For those arriving in Edmonton, arrangements are being made to have Lodge limousines transport them, a four-hour drive through the mountains. From Calgary you may take a 'bus or U-drive via Banff, Lake Louise and the Columbia ice fields to Jasper. The highways are excellent, of the three-lane, high speed type.

Trusting that you will make every effort to attend this meeting, and with very best wishes,

Yours sincerely,
Kenneth J. MacKinnon, M.D.
Secretary

Royal Victoria Hospital Montreal 2, Quebec October 1965 20/ +20- Leizurs